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March 25, 2020

Mr. Charles M. Tobin, Director
Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program
Food & Nutrition Service
Western Regional Office
90 Seventh St., Suite 10-100
San Francisco, California 94103

Dear Director Tobin:

As the State of Hawaii Department of Human Services (DHS) responds to the effects of the
Coronavirus Disease 2019 (COVID-19) to continue the administration of Supplemental Nutrition
Assistance Program (SNAP), we are requesting flexibilities from the US Department of Agriculture
(USDA) Food and Nutrition Service (FNS) to ensure the District’s residents continue to receive
SNAP benefits. As you are aware Hawaii’s Governor, Governor David Ige, issued emergency
proclamations on March 3, 16, 21 and 23 of 2020, in an effort to reduce the spread of COVID-19.

Hawaii anticipates the following circumstances that may negatively impact the State’s SNAP
administration as a result of COVID-19:

• An influx of new applicants in the event of businesses closures and reduced economic
activity; and

• Reduction in availability of staff who can process case actions such as SNAP applications,
recertifications, and periodic reports; and

Hawaii anticipates requesting temporary waivers to ensure continued access to nutrition through
more effective and efficient administration of the program under current conditions. Please find
attached two (2) waiver requests in response to the COVID-19 pandemic to allow continuous
eligibility for our students that receive SNAP benefits, and to allow unsigned applications to be
processed.
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We appreciate FNS’ consideration of Hawaii’s request and appreciate a prompt response to our
request in order to start making necessary changes to our system, business process, and
operating procedures in the event we experience a significant reduction in staff capacity. In
addition, to expedite the review and decision process for ESA’s request, we are available for a
conference call at your earliest convenience to discuss our request. At this time, although open
to considerations, DHS does not see any alternatives and we do not want our residents to
experience a significant lapse in access to essential health and nutrition resources during this
pandemic crisis facing our nation.

Thank you for your consideration. If you have further questions regarding this request, please
contact Mr. Scott Nakasone, Assistant Division Administrator, at (808) 586-7054 or email at
snakasone2@dhs.hawaii.gov.

Sincerely,

Pankaj Bhanot
Director

c: Ms. Elizabeth Albert, Supervisory Program Specialist
Ms. Jacqueline Bourne, Senior Program Specialist
Mr. Brian Donohoe, BESSD Administrator
Mr. Scott Nakasone, Assistant BESSD Administrator
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